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  Parent & Carer Bulletin 
       Week beginning Monday 30th June 2025 

 

   Headteacher’s Update 

      

  

     

     

 

 
 

 

In this week’s bulletin: 
• Key Diary Dates  

• We Will Rock You – Tickets on sale now 

• Online Safety – Nintendo Switch 2 
• A letter from Wiltshire Police 

…. And lots more! 
 
 

 
 
 

What’s on the Menu? 
 

Click the link to our Catering page for information on all the different  
ways our students can enjoy healthy and nutritious meals at school: 

Catering | St Laurence School (st-laurence.com) 
 

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

It was an absolute delight to attend the Year 11 prom last week and I know how much those who went to 
the Year 13 ball enjoyed themselves. Students looked incredible and the evenings were full of dancing and 
laughter and a lot of sore feet by the end of the night. 
 

We also had our Year 10s go on their geography field trips, our athletics teams competing and a Careers 
Fair with about 30 employers visited by every child in the school apart from Year 7. It’s a busy time! 
 

Sports day is coming up so please keep a watchful eye on the weather and we also welcome our new Year 
7s when they come up for their first induction day on Thursday. 
 

Have a lovely week, Mr Farrer 

https://www.st-laurence.com/catering
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     Key dates for your diary - Week A 

     

 

 

 

W 

 

 

  Week B 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

From: Ms Curtis – Second in English  
 

To parents and carers of Year 10 students 
 

Please note that students are expected to have their own copies of all GCSE English Literature set texts. This is so 
students can personalise the texts with their own notes and annotations and have a copy from which to complete 
homework and revision. 
 

English Literature teachers are putting notices on Bromcom to advise Year 10 students that they should ask 
parents/carers to buy a copy of Macbeth by Shakespeare. 
 

There are many editions of this novel available. Many students prefer to work from a 'dyslexia-friendly' edition, as 
these have larger text and more white space on the pages (good for notes and annotations). Students may also 
benefit from having a copy of a commercially produced revision guide for the novel, such as one by York Notes. 
 

Please can we encourage parents and carers to order this text now, so that there are no delays with deliveries that 
might mean students do not have their own copy when we begin reading and studying the novel in class.  
 

As well as being available from online retailers, a good old-fashioned bookshop, such as Ex Libris in Bradford on Avon, 
will gladly order you a copy, that will usually be available for collection the next day. 
 

Some students who are in receipt of the Pupil Premium have their copies of the novel and a revision guide bought for 
them by the school, and these will be ready to distribute to students at the appropriate time. Teachers will advise 
students who will have these texts provided for them by the school. 
 

 

Monday 30th June • 6th Form Induction (Day 1) 

Tuesday 1st July • 6th Form Induction (Day 2)  

• 6th Form Parents Evening 6:30pm – 7:30pm (Trinity Hall) 

Wednesday 2nd July • Sports Day – students to arrive in PE Kit and will need sunscreen 
and a water bottle 

Thursday 3rd July   • Y8 Wellbeing Residential 

• Y6 Induction Day and Parents Evening 

• Second Hand Uniform Sale 4:30pm – 5:30pm 

Friday 4th July  

Monday 7th July • End of Year Art Exhibition 5:30pm – 7:30pm 

Tuesday 8th July • Reserve Sports Day 

Wednesday 9th July • Y12 Sociology Trip 

• Y10 STEM Career Awareness Trip 

• Y7 Careers Activity 

• Y8 Field Events 

Thursday 10th July • Y6 Induction Day 2 

• Y8 Industrial Cadets Bronze Awards 

Friday 11th July • Whole School Rewards Event 

• Y12 Trip to Auschwitz 
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From: Miss Davies – Teacher of Drama 
 

We Will Rock You - Rehearsal Schedule 
 

As always, please encourage your child to regularly check the drama notice board for any daily updates and the 
printed schedule. 
 

Tuesday 1st  
TH 

Dance - EDV Another one bites the dust. Khashoggi 
Killer Queen 
Ensemble 
Year 9 Dancers 

Tuesday 1st  
F7 

Drama - CNS Bohemian Scenes Bohemians 
Buddy 
Brit 
Oz 
Galileo 
Scaramouche 

Wednesday 2nd  
MC1 

Music - RHN Singing lesson Khashoggi 

Wednesday 2nd  
TH 

Drama - EDV Scenes Scaramouche 
Galileo 

Thursday 3rd  
MC1 

Music - RHN Singing lesson- Duets Khashoggi 
Killer Queen 

 

Costumes:  A gentle reminder that all costumes should be brought into school by 4th July but black t-shirts to be 

brought in as soon as possible please. 
 

For Year 8 students attending the residential trip, please ensure costumes are brought in before they leave or on their 
first day back. 
 

Thank you, Miss Davies. 
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 Wiltshire Police Headquarters 

London Road 
DEVIZES 
Wiltshire 
SN10 2DN 

Telephone: 101 
 

  Date: 23/06/2025 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

I recently wrote a letter to all parents and guardians whose children attend our area’s secondary schools, 
regarding knife carrying. It was great to hear how this letter opened conversations in schools and home. 
 

Trends, influences and parental concerns move so quickly nowadays that it can be hard to keep on top of 
things - we hope these letters will go some way to easing some of that parental pressure by offering support, 
advice and some knowledge. 
 

This month we are looking at exploitation; you may have heard other terms being used around exploitation 
such as grooming, trafficking, CSE or County Lines.  
 

 
What is exploitation? 
 

Exploitation is when an individual or a group, manipulate your child for their own gain. By offering ‘friendship’, 
gifts, drugs, alcohol, money or a ‘good time’, this individual or group will isolate your child and make your 
child feel indebted to them. Your child is then at risk of being forced to carry drugs, carry out sexual acts, 
hide or carry weapons or carry out acts of violence to keep themselves safe, or supplied in something they 
have become dependent on.  
 
 

What do the common terms used mean? 

• Grooming - when somebody builds a relationship with another to manipulate them. 

• Trafficking - The recruiting, moving or receiving of people forced to do things they wouldn’t usually 
do under their normal circumstances. 

• CSE - Child Sexual Exploitation 

• CCE - Child Criminal Exploitation 

• County Lines - this is the name given to drug dealing across the country, through phone lines, from 
cities to counties. Young people are recruited to carry the drugs from one area of the country to 
another, as they are less likely to be spotted or stopped by police.  
 

 
What are the facts around exploitation? 

• Many young people are at risk of exploitation from within their own peer group.  

• There are no age limits with exploitation for the victim or the offender.  

• Exploitation and recruitment can happen online, on gaming platforms or in person. 

• Offenders can be male or female, as can victims. 

• A child can be exploited even if they appear to be willingly involved. 

• Most exploited young people will not recognise or accept they are a victim. 

• Those who get exploited can find a way out of this. 

• Any child can be exploited, no matter what their background is. 

• If your child is being exploited, you will feel alone- you are not. There is help.  
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What should parents look out for? 

• Your child is in possession of valuable gifts such as phones, jewellery, clothes and cash and they 
can’t explain how they paid for them 

• Frequent missing episodes from school, home, clubs they should be attending 

• Messages and calls that are kept hidden from you 

• Turning trackers off on their phones 

• Changes in behaviours - aggression, violence, withdrawing, isolated, fearful, anxious 

• Dips in school performance 

• Changes in appearance - not looking after themselves, looking ill, not themselves 

• Changes in peer group 

• May be hanging out with older people 

• Using drugs or alcohol 

• Self-harming 

• Using different language or terminology - for example, communicating in emoji code 

• Travelling alone 

• In possession of train tickets, bus tickets for trips you do not know about 
 

If your child is showing any of the above, it does not necessarily mean they are being exploited - but it is a 
good idea to start being more inquisitive with them and have that conversation with them about what is or 
is not safe for them.  
 
 

What can the police do? 
Within the police we have teams who will focus on safeguarding children vulnerable to exploitation. 
Neighbourhood Policing teams engage with children on the streets, in school and at home to educate and 
divert from harm but will also investigate offences committed by the exploiters. This can sometimes be hard 
when the exploited child doesn’t want to engage with us so we will work with families and other partner 
agencies to support that child either instead, or as well as, seeking to bring offenders to justice.  
 

 
What can we do to help? 
Ultimately, we know our children. If you feel something is off with them or out of the ordinary; if there is that 
niggly concern that something isn’t right, the first thing to do is talk to your child. They may not want to open 
to you until they are ready but, in the meantime, you can always talk to us or seek advice from some 
excellent online sources: 
 

• www.childrenssociety.org.uk – Aids parents to support teenagers 

• www.catch-22.org.uk – Offers simple advice on how to tackle exploitation in County Lines 

• www.fearless.org – Anonymous reporting site for young people and provides clear advice to 
young people, carers and guardians 

• www.nspcc.org.uk – Advice for parents and carers (use the search tool to locate key 
information) 

 

Children and young people thrive in open, supportive homes- as do parents! By knowing what the threats 
are in our communities today, we hope you will feel supported with knowledge to have conversations about 
what safe means to us all. 
 

For more support, advice, signposting or just a chat about how we can safeguard our children, you can 
contact us at TrowbridgeAreaNPT@wiltshire.police.uk 
 

  Yours sincerely 
  Gemma Rutter 
  Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant 2315 –  
  Trowbridge, Melksham & Bradford on Avon  
  Trowbridge Police Station 

 

   
Gemma.rutter@wiltshire.police.uk 

 

 
 

http://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/
http://www.catch-22.org.uk/
http://www.fearless.org/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
mailto:TrowbridgeAreaNPT@wiltshire.police.uk
mailto:Gemma.rutter@wiltshire.police.uk
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Online Safety 
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